FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Room, 412 Student Union
March 12, 2013

Bartels called the meeting to order with the following members present: Baeza, Barnes, Clarke, Chung, DeSilva, Emerson, Fisher, Grafton, Harris, Holcomb, Holyoak, Kennison, Krehbiel, Lovern, Luttbeg, Materer, Miller, Page, Stamper, VanOverbeke, Walker, Wu, Yetter and Young. 
Also present:  Bertholf, D., Blaine, J., Campbell, C., Catalino, R., DeVuyst, C., Dunford, N., Fry, P.,  Mayfield, B., Miller, B., Shutt, G., Sternberg, R., Tucker, S., Weaver, D. and Weaver, J.
Absent: Atekwana, Cornell, Dare, Jones, McBee and Meek. 
HIGHLIGHTS
Special Report – LASSO Center…..……………………………………………………………..…

Remarks and Comments from the Vice Presidents…………………………………………………

Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations …………...……………………………...

Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..


Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….


Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………


Budget ……………………………………………………………………………………...

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………



Recommendation – Employee Travel Policy Amendment


Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………..

Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………

Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………


Recommendation – Phased Retirement Program (PRP) Incentive Amendment



Recommendation – Colvin Access for Emeriti Faculty


Rules and Procedures ………………………………………………………………………



Recommendation – Faculty Council By-law Change to add new Diversity 




Committee


Student Affairs and Learning Resources …………………………………………………..
Reports of Liaison Representatives ………………………………………………………………..

SAC ………………………………………………………………………………………..

Women’s Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


Emeriti Association…………………………………………………………………………
Bartels called the meeting to order and asked everyone to please sign the roll call. Bartels recognized the councilors on Skype, Laura Barnes and Teri Stamper. Bartels asked for any changes and/or approval of the agenda. Bartels recognized Stephen Clarke. Clarke would like to remove the second recommendation from the Retirement and Fringe Benefits committee regarding access to the Colvin for Emeriti. Bartels stated it has been recommended from the chair of the Fringe Benefits committee to remove the recommendation for Colvin Access for Emeriti faculty. Bartels understands that there will be an announcement during the Vice Presidents portion of the meeting. The recommendation has been removed from the agenda. Harris moved to accept the modified agenda. Udaya DeSilva seconded the motion. Motion passed. Bartels asked if there were any changes or corrections to the minutes February 12, 2013 meeting. Seeing none, Bartels asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Holcomb moved and Holyoak seconded. Motion passed. 
Bartels passed the microphone to Vice Chair, Shelia Kennison. Kennison introduced Assistant Provost Cheryl DeVuyst, director of the LASSO Center. Before serving as the director of the LASSO Center, Professor DeVuyst was a full professor and assistant dean in CASNR. DeVuyst received her PhD from the University of Illinois. Before coming to OSU she served as a faculty member at North Dakota State University. 
Special Report: Cheryl Devuyst – LASSO Director
DeVuyst presented the following PowerPoint presentation.


[image: image1.emf]LASSO Center Faculty  Council 31213.pptx


DeVuyst stated that there are a number of services the LASSO Center provides. One of the main things DeVuyst wants to stress is that the LASSO Center is comprised of staff that helps students build a strong foundation for success. This is the mission of the Center. They work with a large body of students who they advise. These students are not in another college at this point. The LASSO staff are the academic advisors for these students. They also work with all students on campus. The LASSO staff provides success services for all students on the Stillwater campus and actually NOC Stillwater. The LASSO Center does have a few course offerings as well. 
The LASSO Center has 10 professional academic advisors. These advisors have diverse backgrounds. They are from all over the country. Some lived parts of their lives abroad. Chris Campbell who is the assistant director lived part of his live in the Netherlands. There is a diverse group of majors as well: Geology, Engineering, Business, Fashion Design and Merchandising, Counseling and History. The staffs’ passion is helping students figure out who they are and what they want to do which is why the Center focuses on holistic or appreciative advising model. It’s not just scheduling classes. The staff gets very in depth with their students – do they get along with their roommates; how are they paying for school; are they sleeping. If the student is holding down 2 jobs it might be difficult to succeed in the classroom. The staff gets very in depth with each student. The LASSO Center is located in 214 Student Union.

The LASSO student population (they only serve undergraduates) for the fall of 2012 was 1,744. This is a 20.6% increase from the fall of 2011. This is not all brand new freshman; this is the total student population in LASSO. DeVuyst believes the center was 8.7% of the undergraduate students on campus. The spring of 2013 official numbers are 1,390. This is an increase of 14.4% increase from the previous spring. Why the change in numbers? Some of the students were transferred into their majors in a college. Some of them sadly left OSU. Some entered from a college that realized they were in the wrong major and transferred to the center. 

DeVuyst addressed the faculty members who are currently teaching. Who have reviewed their class roles and noticed the majors of the students in their classes. These majors are followed by a code. Some faculty might not know what these codes mean. They are codes for the student’s majors. Slide #5 lists the codes for the LASSO Center. The major codes that start with a “U” are LASSO students. 
· UAAA is the code for alternatively admitted students. This represents roughly 8% of the previous years admitted students. Not those who showed up and enrolled but those admitted. 
· UARC is the review committee or holistic. Some people refer to this as the fourth door of admissions. The process is still being developed but this maybe the code that panorama students if they enter LASSO may enter under this code. DeVuyst doesn’t think this has been determined yet. 
· A new code as of January 2012 was UAUN – undecided. Previously a student could not choose that they were undecided. So now there is a general university undecided. These students come to LASSO. UAAC is the group that as of fall 2011 were pulled into LASSO. They are the students who may have had a 24 or above on their ACT but less than a 3.0 high school GPA. They also could be a student who had above a 3.0 high school GPA, top 1/3 of their class but their ACT scores were low and had 2 or more areas of remediation. This group has been found to have the lowest retention rate on campus. 
· UAAS – assessment program. The easiest way to explain this code is - a student starts in food science. Got in as a freshman. They went through some classes and realized what they really want is nutritional sciences. This student did not do as well and ended up with a low GPA. To transfer into nutritional sciences he had to have a 2.5 or above. This student comes to the LASSO Center and works on course work to get his/her GPA up. There are some other reasons that students fall under this code – probation and don’t really know what they want to do. The UAAS code is easier to switch back and forth between majors than a general undecided. 
· UAHS – concurrently enrolled students. Any student from the area who is taking a college course while they are in high school are advised through LASSO. 

· UATP – transfer probation. When students come to OSU they are already on probation because they have not met all the criteria but the college (in discussion with LASSO) believe that the student should have a chance. They come in through LASSO and get the student to the college as soon as possible. 

· UATR – transfer undecided. There are very few students with this code because transfer students need to be in the college as soon as possible.

Slide #6 breaks down the population of LASSO students. This includes the average ACT scores. 1/3 of LASSO students are alternatively admitted students.

Most people think of the LASSO Center as a tutoring group. DeVuyst stated that Monty Stallings is the new program manager for tutoring and facilitating services. Stallings used to be with career services. The LASSO Center does have two graduate teaching assistants. Over the course of an academic year, the LASSO Center has 80-100 tutors. These are primarily undergraduate students. There is a sprinkling of graduate students. The reason for utilizing undergraduate students is the LASSO Center cannot pay hourly on top of an assistantship. The LASSO Center has an online scheduling system – tutor.okstate.edu. This service is a one-on-one hour long appointment and is “free” if the student attends. The students are not charged a fee at the time of the appointment. The LASSO Center has donors – the Melbournes, the Tomas’s, the Kyles – who have donated a lot of money toward this because they realize how important it is to get help for OSU students. If the student skips the session, $10 is charged to their bursar account. If the student makes use of the service, there is no out of pocket expense. The LASSO tutoring is located in 021 of the Classroom Building. The LASSO center also collaborates with residential life. There is an Academic Development Center (ADC) in Kerr-Drummond. The LASSO Center does work in conjunction with mathematics and others. Some colleges have their own tutoring centers. The LASSO Center has no control over these centers. They can discuss and collaborate on the best way to help students succeed. 
LASSO Center statistics:

· 2010-11 Academic year – 4,386 total sessions

· 2011-12 Academic year – 9,476 total sessions

· Fall 2012 to March 8, 2013 – 9,409 total sessions. There have been over 3,000 total sessions since January 2013.

These statistics do not include walk-in hours that are provided in the ADC or the group review sessions for PSYC. There are a lot of LASSO students who take the intro to Psych. Class. So the LASSO Center does pay ¼ time of the graduate T.A. 

Success Facilitators are the adult coaches that meet with students. They work with students on building skills – time management, organization, etc. Most colleges and NOC are making use of these success facilitators. Faculty members, advisors, staff and students themselves refer to have a facilitator. There is a referral form on the LASSO website and faculty can fill this out when they feel a student needs additional help. Most of the facilitators are high school teachers in the area. Some are spouses of faculty members or retired high school teachers. 

Some of the classes offered through the LASSO Center are: 
· Freshman Orientation

· Academic Assessment

· Innovative Studies weekend classes

· Study skills and Academic Enrichment – Feb through April course taught by Regina Middleton. This course is open to any student. This course offers intense help for students who are struggling.

· Academic Assessment Transfer

The LASSO Center helps students build a foundation of success. No one graduates from LASSO. Their goal is to get students into the colleges in their majors as soon as possible. They work with college DSAS reps to determine eligibility criteria for the specific majors. The LASSO Center assists students, provide resources but ultimately the responsibility is the students. They do whatever they can to help the student take on this responsibility. 

DeVuyst opened the floor for questions. Page asked if the LASSO Center is working on or has developed a copyright policy. If a student brings in material from a course, are they asked to leave the materials at the LASSO Center, do they take the materials with them when they leave. Is the university exposed to any liability on course materials?  DeVuyst stated that the tutors and staff in the tutoring area are trained to make sure if a student brings anything in to the center they can use the material during their session but then the student is supposed to take everything with them at the conclusion of the session. If something is left behind the staff throw the material away. The only archived materials that the LASSO Center has is three chemistry books given to the center by John Gelder to help tutor students in chemistry. The center also has a three book, paperback set of a dictionary, thesaurus and grammar rules. The LASSO Center does not have the physical space to hold many items. Chemistry 1314 is one of the LASSO Centers highest requested courses for tutoring so that is why they have the text books. The LASSO Center keeps no materials. Tutors are not supposed to collect anything from students. The LASSO Center does have tutor training and they are working with an organization that actually certifies tutor training programs. The LASSO Center is working to get this on board. DeSilva asked if the center is successful in getting enough tutors. DeVuyst stated that they work all academic year and if they find they do not have enough tutors in a specific area they review current schedules and hire more if necessary. The center has not had trouble finding tutors. DeVuyst markets the tutoring opportunities around campus. She tells students if they cannot find a tutor for the class they need talk to the tutoring program manager, the grad students working in that area or talk to Cheryl and they will find a tutor to help. Bartels stated that faculty appreciate the work that is being done and it makes a difference in how they approach their course work. Kennison stated that the collaboration between the Psychology Department and LASSO Center has been very successful. She stated that every semester that more and more students are taking advantage of the review sessions. DeVuyst stated that Dr. Katie Perry and the Center for Education Research and Evaluation have finished an evaluation report for the last academic year and the LASSO Center is gathering more information for them for updating this report. LASSO is doing more with tutor satisfaction surveys. Barbara Miller mentioned that the Library used to teach University 1111 classes along with other classes but they have now all been dropped. Miller feels this is a dis-service to these students. There are a lot of transfer students and students who don’t know their majors and these courses really helped them get acclimated to the library. Miller thought it might be a good idea to pick them back up again. DeVuyst stated that Karen Neurohr along with 4 members of the LASSSO staff attended the “First Year Experience” conference and they have discussed ways to improve upon the orientation courses that we have and there will be more areas of collaboration. DeVuyst hopes within the next few weeks be able to open some presentations what the staff learned at this conference and ways that orientation courses across campus can be improved by some of this information. DeSilva stated that DeVuyst had mentioned NOC at one point and he would like to know how the LASSO Center works with NOC students. DeVuyst stated that it is in the agreement the university has with NOC Stillwater on the gateway process and it is written in this agreement that services that OSU provides to students – including tutoring and other services – shall be available to NOC Stillwater students. The NOC Stillwater students are manually entered into the LASSO Center so they can get into tutoring classes and with success facilitators. This information is shared with the advisor of the student. 
Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
Provost Sternberg gave the status of the following recommendations:

12-11-01-LRPT:
Copyright Usage Warnings:




Pending – Work on recommendation continues. IT reps are working with 



LRPIT members to develop a policy in the format required for 




dissemination to all campuses.
12-10-01-Faculty:
Revision of P&P 2-0110: Procedures to Govern Workload 




Assignments of Faculty Members.




Pending – A subcommittee of deans is reviewing the draft policy referred 



to the administration at the Feb. 12, 2013 meeting. A report from the 



subcommittee is expected by the end of March.
12-10-01-LRPT:
Copyright Usage Information Website.




Pending – Discussion continues between John Price, Anne Prestamo and 



Instruction Council (IC) members. An IC rep will meet with the LRPIT 



committee.
13-02-01-FAC:
Revision of P&P 2-0902: Reappointment, Promotion and Tenure 



Process for Ranked Faculty.



Pending – A subcommittee of deans reviewed the draft referred to the 



administration at the Feb. 12, 2013 meeting. Related issues were discussed 


at the semi-annual academic governance meeting in early March. A draft 



modified after the governance meeting has been circulated to the deans for 


consideration.
Bartels asked about grandfathering for the RPT process. Provost Sternberg stated that he believes that this is worked out. A proposal that the Deans Council and the Faculty Council officers have agreed on he feels is a sensible plan that should be ready for the next meeting. Bartels asked if this will be going back to the Faculty committee for review. Sternberg stated yes but he feels there is a general accord on the proposal. Nick Materer stated that the Copyright Usage Warning and Copyright Usage Website status is backwards. Materer stated that they have been working with the Instructional Council on the Warning information but the committee has not really done any work on the Website aspect. Sternberg thanked Materer for the clarification. Page asked if the workload and RPT task force is the procedure that the Deans Council will propose revisions that will then come back to the Faculty committee of Faculty Council to then come before the entire body for recommendation and then go back to administration for review. Sternberg stated that the work from the Deans Council will go to the Faculty Council and to which ever committee it is referred back to for review. Once the new proposal is reviewed, it will go back to the Provost.
Remarks and Comments: Vice President Joe Weaver
Weaver stated that on the subject of how to improve the amplification of the Council Room he stated, with the help of ITLE and the Student Union staff, they are considering dropping some microphones from the ceiling that will capture the room so that hand-held microphones will not be needed. The groups are developing a cost and proposal right now so this can be done as soon as possible. 

As to the subject of class cancellations due to inclement weather, there is a standing committee consisting of members of an emergency operation center. They include the police department, Weaver’s office, student affairs, the Provost’s office, Parking and Transit and physical plant personnel. The group meets as weather approaches. Each situation is different. While there is a standing SOP (standard operating procedures) on how these are managed, each situation is different based on the current conditions. The obvious thing that drives the decision is safety. As we become more and more a transient population other campuses are taken into consideration. The committee also speaks with local public schools to know what they are doing. The last thing this committee wants to do is to cause a situation where parents are working and their kids are at home. The committee always tries to factor this in their decision. Something the committee also tries to do is make the call as early as possible so people can make other arrangements. Since people are traveling from remote locations the last thing the committee wants is someone to be on campus then they can’t get back home. In past years the committee has received feedback that everyone likes to know as soon as possible if campus is closing. The committee tries to make a decision the night before or as early as possible in the morning. The reports come in two or three days out when an expected event might be coming. Every 4 to 6 hours the team will touch base and see if any decisions are necessary at that point and time. The weather is always changing and usually the team is in a pretty good position to know what the weather will be doing by 6:00 the night before. However, there are times the team has to wait until 10 in the evening or 2 in the morning to make a call. It’s a tough situation and the team made a call recently that did obviously proved to not be true. The team will continue to make the call as early as they can. They will err on the side of safety. Weaver did say that if there is any way to keep the university open it will remain open. There is so much going on beyond classes to consider. The team realizes that cancelling classes/closing campus is disruptive to these activities. 
Weaver opened the floor to questions. Bartels added that during new business that a new committee will be formed to look into how as a faculty we might be able to work with the central administration on how to make up tests. Bartels felt it was important for VP Weaver to explain the reasons for closing campus. Weaver added that a number of years ago the administration did make a closing call at midday and there was some talk about when the courses could be made up. The feedback that the administration received from the faculty at large and even the Faculty Council was to leave that up to the faculty to decide on a case by case basis. So since that time the administration has let faculty decide the appropriate time and place to make up cancelled classes. Page asked what goes into the decision when OSU makes an opposite decision to the Stillwater Public Schools to close campus. She is referring to the previous weeks closing of the Stillwater Public Schools when OSU did not close. Weaver stated that in this particular case, the superintendent was at a conference in California. They had talked very early that morning and her decision at that point and time based on the current information was that the Stillwater Public Schools would be open. Based on this information, OSU made the call to stay open as well. The public schools decided to close just after 7:00 that morning. This would not have changed the OSU outcome. The problem the public schools run into that OSU does not is they have to use their buses twice to circulate. They pick up a group of kids and then go right back out and pick up more kids. They cannot do a half-day close very well. They either have to be open or closed. This is a complicating issue for them. In the end, OSU needs to do what’s best for the institution. They do like to coordinate with the public schools as best as they can. Bartels stated that there will be a special committee to check into how best to make up these missed days. Ed Harris, Nick Materer and Celeste Campbell know this is coming.
Bartels asked Weaver to comment on the Emeriti recommendation that was withdrawn from the agenda regarding Colvin Center access for Emeriti faculty. Weaver made a point to say that the university had an inaugural staff development day last Friday. Artist Eric Wahl was invited in to present to the staff. The administration has decided to offer more development opportunities for the staff just like what is done for faculty. Weaver stated that the development day was wildly successful. Weaver stated that there was over 1,000 people show up. This is over 25% of the staff in Stillwater. More of these development days are planned. The plan is to have at least one per year. SAC did an amazing job of hosting the event with the administration. 

The President, before he left, decided that wellness incentive for Emeriti would be picked up by the university just as is currently being done for faculty and staff. This will be implemented now and enrollment will be monitored. 

The budget conferences that were held with each of the Deans are wrapped up. Weaver believes that Faculty Council had a rep at every meeting. The budget sessions have been completed. Weaver does not have any information about the expectations from the legislature. Discussions are ongoing and will hopefully be good.

Bartels stated that he truly appreciates the Emeriti access to the Colvin Center. Weaver stated that Dr. Lee Bird announced this to the Emeriti group at their last meeting. Bob Miller asked if there were any updates or thoughts on others bills working through the legislature that might affect OSU. Weaver said there was a significant milestone passed that many bills fell out of and he’s not current on which ones are still going. Most of the hot issues that the university was concerned about have been dealt with. Weaver doesn’t see anything on the horizon that will affect OSU. DeSilva asked if there were any updates on the construction going on around campus, especially the north side of campus. Weaver stated that the parking garage on the north side is wrapping up. Permits for the new garage are currently being sold for use after spring break. Staff and faculty have responded and purchased permits. Students really aren’t responding now. Monroe Street is completed for the most part. There are still some items they are working out with the contractor. Weaver stated they are working on the track facility so they can get the residential life project underway. The board has approved OSU to go out for bond to get this project going. Target date for this project is 2015 to have the new residential housing completed and Kerr-Drummond knocked down. 
Bartels asked if any other Vice Presidents had comments. Seeing none, moved on to standing committee reports.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Ed Harris – Up Date
Review of Assessment of Undergraduate Student Learning Task Force

On January 24, members from the AS&P, Faculty, & IT Committees met to review and discuss the task force report regarding “Assessment of Undergraduate Student Learning.”  The chairs of those committees also met with Associate Provost Pam Fry and task force committee member, Deb VanOverbeke to clarify specific issues. Per those meetings, we would like to report that we (a) “received” the report, (b) thoroughly “reviewed” and discussed the report with pertinent individuals and groups, and (c) submit the following comments. 

The original Task Force on Student Learning was charged with the job of answering some very important questions:
1) “Is there a common knowledge or skill set that all OSU graduates should possess?”  Assuming the answer is yes, then:
2) What is that knowledge or skill set? And 
3) How can it best be assessed?

We believe these are vitally important questions to be asked, especially since we are in the midst of vast societal and global changes, and the skills necessary for success in the last century may not be adequate for in this one. As a starting point to address the above questions, the original task force recommended four Cs ---- communication skills, creative problem solving, civic engagement, and content knowledge ---- and we agree that the four Cs are excellent starting points in this discussion.  

In various meetings, issues that were raised include:
1) How can existing assessment practices be integrated to meet these recommendations?
2) How do the recommendations in this report complement or impact the existing rigor in specific content areas and add to existing expectations of faculty, staff, and students?
3) What should be the next steps in facilitation and cultural adaption of the recommendations? Instruction Council? Dean’s Council?  
We support the ongoing discussions regarding these important issues. In addition to the “Four Cs,” we also suggest that “diversity” and “life skills” be considered within the final framework, and it might be beneficial to see what other LAND GRANT institutions are doing in these areas.

We look forward to research to help us understand the extent to which OSU is already successful in its endeavors to improve communication skills, creativity, civic engagement and content knowledge.  Quite possibly, the new Center for Research and Assessment in the College of Education could collaborate with Institutional Research in these endeavors. We also look forward to continuing the discussion of the best knowledge and skills sets that our students should have to be successful in the 21st century.
Bartels asked if there were any questions of Dr. Harris. Provost Sternberg asked if anyone include ethics in the ethical reasoning and behavior. Harris stated he didn’t know if this was specifically mentioned but assumed when discussing civic engagement and communication and those things that ethics may be an underlying factor in. Sternberg stated this might be something to consider especially in the context of a Land-Grant University. Bartels stated that at this point the report will be received and put into the minutes. Bartels asked that as far as implementation everyone can provide input. Bartels asked Provost Sternberg if he had any ideas on implementation of this task force report. Sternberg stated that once the report has been received a smaller implementation task force is formed to discuss implementation. Sternberg doesn’t feel this should come from the top down but rather a smaller group that will have Faculty Council representation to discuss how to implement the recommendations. Page asked for clarification on the council’s response to the report. Is the council accepting the report with these caveats? Is the council voting on anything or just making a statement. Harris stated that no one is voting on anything. The committee is reporting that the report has been received and reviewed. The committee wants their comments to be included in the record. Page clarified that hopefully the task force will look at the additional comments and suggestions and either agree or an official statement has been made. Harris stated that the task force did their job and the next step in the implementation of these things is that the committee would like the additional comments included along with the ethics comments. Harris stated that if any councilors feel there is something else that should be included for consideration in the next steps toward implementation. Page stated that resources should always be included. Years ago, critical thinking was the big thing and this report feels very similar. Now there are six or seven new items that the university would like to build up in its students. Some faculty are already including them, some faculty don’t know how to include them and will need guidance in implementing these new items. Page stated that her consideration is always in the resources that will be provided to faculty in terms of training and helping develop assessment plans. Whatever is decided, it cannot be without resources. The President stated this when launching the billion dollar campaign – we are always doing more with less. Page feels it’s time to stop doing this at a large institutional level and at a smaller instructional level there needs to be support. Materer commented that the question really is – is there a common set of things at all. This report was a starting point to figure out what to include. Harris stated that important comments were made about the burden that it might be placed on particular program areas. For example, chemistry – do they need to include civic engagement in his class. Will the burden be put on the faculty/program area? Harris stated that during discussions it came out to answer the question yes or no; in the times we live in is there a certain skill set that should be emphasized. If the answer is yes, then how can we make this a holistic experience for students rather than just the burden falling on program areas? Harris said that for this to happen it will affect gen. ed., clubs and just about everything rather than specific program areas. Barbara Miller stated that while life skills has been added, several of the C’s she would consider life skills – communications, critical thinking and civic engagement. These are all life skills. 
ATHLECTICS – Robert Cornell – No Report
BUDGET – Rodney Holcomb – Up Date
Holcomb reiterated what VP Weaver said about the dean level budget meetings. Members of the Budget committee sat in on each one of these meetings. These meetings were very interesting, intriguing and insightful. Holcomb’s only wish is that they would get a synopsis of those presentations. The faculty council reps do not have the handouts in front of them and understandably so. Some are one or two pages, some are very large. The details are very interesting. It’s a great way to help the faculty at large to understand what’s happening in the different colleges. Seeing what programs the deans are pushing for, where they have needs. Limitations are also noticed. Holcomb feels it would benefit faculty has a whole if they could see what their deans are pursuing. The discussions are very good about laying out the constraints. 
Holcomb also stated that the Budget committee has also visited with Christie Hawkins. Last year the concept of possible tuition waivers for dependents of faculty and staff was brought up. The committee has been pursuing this issue. Hawkins provided the committee with information about cost estimates of a 50% tuition waiver for dependents. This is a very tough thing to get because honestly there is no good information about dependents. In conjunction with the Retirement and Fringe Benefits committee and the SAC, a survey maybe created to find out the number of dependents. Whether this gives a better idea of the costs of the waiver is yet to be determined. 
Sternberg stated that he would not be in favor of circulated the budget documents because they are extremely preliminary. And if the deans were to know they were being circulated they may submit a very different document. These documents are meant to be the beginning of a discussion. Much of the items will not be funded and these are not official documents. They are the roughest of rough drafts of a paper. Holcomb understands this and doesn’t feel the entire document that is presented needs to be released for this very reason. However, if a summary was available it would be helpful. Right now they are depending on the committee members notes to show what the biggest needs of the college is. Holcomb thought a brief synopsis of “here’s what needs to be done” would be very beneficial and give the faculty of the college an idea of what their deans are trying to pursue. Sternberg stated that he has encouraged the deans to discuss with key faculty what they are putting in the proposals and to get recommendations from the faculty before they even do them. Sternberg feels that the ideal faculty feedback would be before the discussions every happen. Sternberg suggested a meeting between the deans and faculty to discuss what the proposal will look like before they are submitted. Holcomb agreed that this would be the ideal way to proceed.
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Robert Emerson – Up Date

Recommendation – OSU Employee Travel Policy
Emerson met with Dr. Lee Bird regarding the campus safety assessment and he came away from that meeting with a very positive feeling about the direction of the assessment. The committee is looking at the safe walk program a bit more in-depth to see how it might work here at OSU. Dr. Bird will give an in-depth update at the April Faculty Council meeting. 

The second item from his committee is the recommendation on the Employee Travel Policy. The original policy that was forwarded to the committee had some items that the committee found to be problematic from an individual faculty standpoint on motor vehicle travel. Section 401 has at least two qualified drivers must be if traveling farther than 350 miles one way or if the trip is expected to extend later than 2 a.m. The committee assumed that the 350 miles one way was 350 miles there and 350 miles back for a total of 700 miles. This however is not stated explicitly in the policy. So the committee added for a multiple day trip at least two qualified drivers must be used if traveling farther than 700 miles one way. The 2 a.m. portion made sense to the committee. The maximum number of hours the driver may drive in any 24 hour period is 8 hours. The committee modified this in the recommendation to 10 hours including rest stops so this would be your total travel time (not just behind the wheel time) unless 8 hours or more of sleep separate the travel days. The reasoning for this is that some people will go give a presentation, spend the night and return home in the morning. This travel all exists within 24 hours but the driver would still be fresh after sleeping. 

Bartels was hoping that counselor Clark would be in attendance to address some of these issues. Bartels asked for discussion on the recommendation. The original policy came up because of the accident that occurred and to write the entire travel policy that they had to include faculty and staff travel. Bartels feels that there is some flexibility and review the recommendation being brought forward. Legal Counsel will review the recommendation and make sure it doesn’t create some type of problem for the university. VP Weaver stated that the administration is looking at this same section because a number of issues have been brought up regarding it. Weaver stated that the administration is highly tuned in to safety on this issue. The situation that they are trying to deal with is you go do something all day long and then get behind the wheel and drive for 8 to 10 hours – is this a safe situation? Weaver stated whether it’s 350, 500 or 700 miles, safety is the key issue. The administration is trying to make sure that a coach, faculty or staff member is not getting into a car at the end of an event and trying to drive 10 hours. This is what it’s all about. The administration recognizes, and has heard from enough people that they are reviewing this section. Parking and Transit, motor pool and risk management are all looking into it. Weaver would be happy to take the recommendation to them and see how it’s meshing with their discussions. Kennison asked if she could drive to San Antonio in one day with this new wording. Emerson asked how far it was to San Antonio. Kennison said about 8 hours but it’s more than 350 miles. Weaver asked if she had students with her she would be out of compliance with the policy. But if she went by herself would she still be out of compliance? Weaver stated she could travel by herself, just not with students. Emerson stated that the policy was intended to cover this issue. The policy states that she would need two people if traveling more than 350 miles for a one day trip. Emerson explained that a one day trip is 700 miles (350 each way). Bartels stated that there may need to be more clarification. Barbara Miller asked how this would be policed accurately. Weaver stated that it can’t be policed. It’s up to the integrity of the faculty and staff. Weaver stated that you don’t want to get into a situation where you are out of compliance with the policy, have a wreck and people are injured or killed. It will be policed when it becomes known to administration that someone is out of compliance and routinely out of compliance. Weaver clarified that in the current policy the 350 is one way. It’s two separate 350’s. Kennison stated that one way it could be policed now is with travel requests. If a request is turned in that violates the policy it could be kicked back. Bob Miller stated that there needs to be a change in the travel policy because as it is now a staff or faculty member cannot get reimbursed for more than 24 hours before a meeting starts. Weaver stated that this is state law. Miller asked that if he takes two days to get to a meeting he will only be reimbursed for one? Weaver stated that if you are traveling with students is the concern. 
Bartels asked for any more discussion. Seeing none, proceeded to vote. Motion passed. 

FACULTY – Matt Lovern – Update
Lovern stated that the issue on the Faculty committee’s plate is to take a continued look at Appendix E of the Faculty Handbook. This is the dispute resolution procedures. The committee meets at the end of each month and after spring break a meeting is scheduled that will include guests who will discuss their experiences with the current procedure. The committee has the revisions that were proposed as a draft in progress during the May 2012 Faculty Council meeting. This will be the committee’s starting point. Lovern hopes to have a recommendation soon for Faculty Council to vote on. Bartels asked Dr. Miller if he had any comments since this does involve the committee of three past chairs. Miller stated that he will provide input on the recommendation. Miller feels that the experience of the past faculty chairs is somewhat different than the proposal. The past faculty council chairs do want to provide some input in the new proposal. Bartels stated that the committee is willing to listen to all input regarding this issue. 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY – Nick Materer – 



Up Date
Materer commented on the two pending recommendations. On the website recommendation, the committee needs to reach out to the administration and see what is slowing this down in terms of implementing some website with copyright information. The motivation is of course the lawsuits against Florida State University and UCLA. Georgia State won their lawsuit because they had a copyright policy with information. The judge actually cited this policy in his decision. UCLA won a lawsuit because they complied with the TEACH Act. Materer views this issue as very important. Anne Prestamo in the Library is a crusader on this committee. The other recommendation is the Copyright Usage Warnings. The committee talked with Instructional Council, John Price (University Counsel) and Anne Prestamo and Materer feels they are close to figuring out the correct wording. The problem is not to hammer students with legalese but educated students on copyright laws. One problematic statement gives limited license to use copyrighted material for personal use. The recommendation will instruct students and say something to keep them from mass distributing faculty and copyrighted materials from textbooks. If you look at koofers.com students and faculty can find most chemistry exams and class notes, even pictures. In order to obtain these items, a person has to pay for them. This is why students need to be aware of this issue. It can’t be put on YouTube or distributed. This information is for the students learning and education. Hopefully progress can be made on this issue.
The Long Range Planning and Technology Committee has been discussing professional web site for faculty members.  Dr. Jeanmarie Verchot and Megan Horton in OSU Communications have developed a survey which will be released to the faculty soon.  

Desire2Learn

The following email was received from Desire2Learn on 01/21. This was based on their hosted services being down several days and writing a patch to fix their issues. This was to be a non-interruptive update and should be applied as soon as possible.

The update was scheduled it for 2/11 which was the first available time after receiving the notice.

To Desire2Learn Self-hosted clients

We would like to inform you of a recent issue we have discovered, covering the 9.4.1, 10.X series of Desire2Learn, which may result in diminished performance for your students, faculty and users.  The symptoms are as follows:

•        A gradual building of slowness in the application

•        Timeout errors when accessing database items like quizzes, grades etc…

•        The system will eventually become unusable.

The issue is due to contention on internal component of SQL server (tempdb), and all indication is that the cause of delays in the database are related to the execution of too many queries running. This will cause the database to become unable to process transactions, making the application perform poorly.

Desire2Learn recommends these updates, they have been tested and applied to a large percentage of clients in our datacentres with positive results. Please note the version compatibility below if you are not a compatible version it will require deployment of the necessary Service Packs. For additional details please refer to the Database Performance Monitoring guide on how to monitor and determine if you your environment is experiencing this issue.

Version Compatibility

•        9.4.1 SP12

•        10.0 SP 7

•        10.1 SP2

Please note, an incident will be created in the support portal on your behalf to manage the deployment of theses fixes. We will require your approval and scheduling details via the incident provided. Please also note these fixes will also be included in the January Service Pack Collection but are being made available early to assist environments encountering slowness.

The patch was applied which broke Logins. It appears Desire2Learn added other "features" to the patch besides what was outlined. One of these "features" was the cause of our login issue. Something changed on the login protocol (checkboxes) which caused this problem.

Start Timeline - 9:15 am on 2/11 

Temporary Fix in Place - 2/12 - 11:37 am (Login path was modified)

Permanent Fix - Desire2Learn is still working on it. 

Initiative to Reflect Accurate Instructor Information in SIS
Prepared by Institutional Research and Information Management and the Office of the Registrar

February 15, 2012

Description and Purpose

The purpose of this initiative is to record in SIS accurate instructor information for OSU courses. A simplistic definition of the “instructor of record” is the individual who is responsible for teaching the course and determining student grades. A variety of more complex scenarios have made it difficult or impossible to retrieve meaningful instructor information from SIS. This initiative creates new options for recording course instructor information in SIS and provides a plan to help departments submit instructor information accurately using these new options.

Accurate instructor information is essential for published course listings, grade and attendance submissions, accreditation reports, annual appraisal and development reports, reports to the State Regents, legislative requests, and many other reporting functions.

Responsibility for establishing course offerings and assigning instructors rests with the academic departments and colleges. The Office of the Registrar is responsible for collecting class schedule information from the departments, maintaining course information in SIS, ensuring that classes are assigned to appropriate classrooms, and publicizing the class schedule. Institutional Research and Information Management is responsible for extracting course information for official reporting purposes, including instructor of record, number of students enrolled, and student credit hours generated.
Action Plan and Timeline

Beginning with the class schedule for Fall 2012, departments will assign instructors for each OSU course using new categories that accurately reflect the individual(s) teaching the course and additional individuals who may assume certain instructor-related roles. This plan and timeline were proposed by the Office of Institutional Research and Information Management and the Office of the Registrar and were approved by Instruction Council on January 13, 2012.

Definitions and Examples
The ability to assign grades for a course section (Y/N) will be separated from the instructional assignment (percent load) for an instructor. Departments should designate appropriate individuals during the class scheduling process using the instructional roles defined below and described in Table 1. For each section of a course, the percent load and grading authority will be visible on SIS screen 132 after data entry in the Registrar’s Office, and the individual with the highest percent load will be listed first to ensure appropriate names are included on students’ detailed class schedules and other class displays within SIS.
 Table 2 illustrates barriers that previously hindered instructor accuracy in SIS along with recommended modifications that address the barriers. 

Instructor Load for a Course Section (indicated as a percent between 0 and 100, inclusive) – reflects an individual’s role in directly teaching a section of a course—the percent of the instruction that is performed by that individual. See Table 1 for access and authority functions associated with various instructor loads. Although “instructor load” for a course section may be one component of an individual faculty member’s work load, it is not intended to represent a complete picture of an individual’s workload.    

Instructor Grade Assignment Authority for a Course Section (binary indicator: “Yes” or “No”) – reflects an individual’s ability to submit official grades for a section of a course, including six-week, ten-week, and final grades. See Table 1 for detailed access and authority functions. The “instructor of record” for the course section should have grade assignment authority.
Table 1. Access and Authority Functions Associated with Instructor Load and Grade Assignment Authority

	Instructor Designation for a Class (section of a course)
	Authority Associated with Instructor Designation

	Instructor Load*
	Grade Assignment Authority
	Access Class Roll and Submit Academic Alerts through Faculty/Advisor SIS
	Enter Official Grades through Faculty/Advisor SIS (Six-Week, Ten-Week, and Final Grades)
	Access Class through D2L with a “faculty role”

	100% Load 
(sole instructor)
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes

	
	No
	Yes
	No
	Yes

	50% Load
(two equal team instructors)
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes

	
	No
	Yes
	No
	Yes

	0% Load 
(not the instructor, but has authority to enter grades and access other course information)
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes
	Yes

	
	No
	Generally not applicable to include an individual with 0% instructor load and no grade assignment authority


*Table illustrates loads of 100%, 50%, and 0%. Other loads are possible, such as 25% if four instructors share teaching responsibilities for the class. Although 1% load has been used in the past to allow grade assignment authority, it is not likely that a 1% load is appropriate with this model.

Table 2. Barriers to Instructor Accuracy and Recommended Modifications

	Current Accuracy Barrier
	Modifications to Address Barrier

	Anyone with instructor designation in SIS is granted grading privileges. Some departments do not want TAs who teach labs to be able to assign course grades, so they do not submit the TA names for inclusion in SIS.

Example:

Supervisor Name         Load 100%

(instructor TA not listed)
	Grade submission authority is a separate function from instructor assignment. TAs teaching labs will be recorded as instructors of the lab components with appropriate loads. 

Example:

Instructor TA Name    Load 100%    Grade Asn N

Supervisor Name         Load 0%       Grade Asn Y

	To allow a supervising faculty member or designated staff member to enter grades for an instructor, that person must be listed as one of the instructors for a course. For example:

Instructor Name       Load 99%

Supervisor Name     Load   1%
	Grade submission authority is a separate function from instructor assignment. Individuals with no instructional role will be listed with zero percent load but will be given grade submission authority. For example:

Instructor Name       Load 100%    Grade Asn Y

Supervisor Name      Load 0%        Grade Asn Y

	For courses that have theory and lab components, individuals who are not lab instructors are designated as instructors and the actual lab instructor is omitted in an attempt to prevent the lab instructor from assigning the course grade.

Example:

Theory:  Instructor Name            Load 99%

Theory:  Supervisor Name          Load   1%

Lab:  Theory Instructor Name     Load 99%

Lab:  Supervisor Name               Load   1%

(Lab TA is not listed) 
	Grade submission authority is a separate function from instructor assignment. Actual lab instructors will be listed as such, and individuals with no instructional role will be listed with zero percent load with grade submission authority.

Example:

Theory:  Instructor Name     Load 100%    Grade Asn Y

Theory:  Supervisor Name   Load 0%        Grade Asn Y

Lab:  TA Name                    Load 100%    Grade Asn N

Note: Supervisor could be listed with either theory or lab component.


RESEARCH – Dan Fisher – Up Date
Fisher stated that the committee will be meeting with Steve McKeever over spring break to reconcile the Spires of Excellence report with his research agenda. This will be mainly to get Dr. McKeever’s input. By the April meeting the committee hopes to have the review of this report ready to present to Faculty Council.
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS – Stephen Clarke – Up Date
Clarke said that as a follow up from last month’s discussion on the background check issue. Clarke wanted everyone to know that the committee met with Jamie Payne and Brenda Knowles in HR to begin to develop at least a procedure of policy that will work to implement background checks. The process is ongoing and Clarke will keep the council updated as things move along. 
Regarding the Colvin Access for Emeriti, Clarke wants to thank President Hargis, VP Weaver and Dr. Bird for agreeing to recognize the work of the Emeriti faculty by providing them access to the Colvin Center. It’s a relatively minor issue but it means a lot to them.

The recommendation being brought forward today is related to the Phased Retirement program that was implemented in 2011. Long story short, the program was approved with an initial amendment to incentivize the program to make it a feasible option for faculty to enter. The idea for phased retirement is that it will provide faculty a structured way to leave their positions and allow the units to try to plan for the faculty member’s retirement. What is being proposed is that a financial incentive will make the program more palatable for faculty to enter the program. This is detailed in the first part of the recommendation. Clarke stated that to date only 3 faculty members have taken advantage of the Phased Retirement program. The committee feels that idea of incentivizing it might get more faculty take advantage of the program at a relatively low cost. Clarke asked Holcomb for input regarding OTRS. According to Holcomb, OTRS is the elephant in the room. When the Phased Retirement task force created this plan, OTRS was the one issue that they had to work around. OTRS and their limits on earnings from OSU are restrictive. If a faculty member wishes to take payments or with drawls from OTRS, it’s problematic. This prevents most people from working at 50% salary and still getting with drawls from OTRS. Without legislative action there’s no way around this. Holcomb stated that without a financial incentive offer for people that are in Phased Retirement or if the person has options that allow them to do other things outside of working ½ time at OSU and not draw from OTRS, they probably won’t go into the program. There would have to be personal reasons to accept ½ work at ½ time pay during the three year phased period because if they intend to with draw from OTRS you are out of luck. Holcombe believes the limit is $30,000. Bob Miller stated that having personally considered the program but deciding against it, he wants to state that he is not speaking against the recommendation but wants to state that the recommendation is not sufficient. The way it works is that once a faculty member retires and they want to draw their OTRS, as soon as the faculty member makes $30,000 in that year, OTRS will stop paying. So basically what can be looked at ½ pay plus how much OTRS will be received up to $30,000. This will be different for each person because everyone’s monthly income is different. The problem Miller sees is that the incentive is up to a ½ years pay but you have to be in the program for 3 years. It’s 2% for every year worked at OSU. If a faculty member has worked at OSU for 15 years they would receive 30% of their annual pay after 3 years. If it was 30% per year that might be ok, but 30% of one year after being in the program 3 years is certainly not going to make up in any way the amount of money they will lose from OTRS. Miller stated that this recommendation is better and it should be passed. Given particular situations it may make the program available to faculty that it otherwise wouldn’t be without any incentive. Miller feels that work needs to be continued to try to improve the incentive if the program is to work well. Bartels stated that he was the chair of the Budget committee when this program was originally started and one of the things the committee concluded was that for the most part the faculty member would not apply for OTRS during this time. They would use their 401K or something else including the half time pay to make the difference. This would be an individual decision. Miller stated that what he and the other faculty who were considering the program what was they did not want to do was stretch their TIAA-CREF. They wanted to make it up with OTRS. You might have to do both to make up your salary. Weaver asked if the payment was made at the beginning of the 3 year period or the end. He can’t tell from the document. Miller responded that it wasn’t clear to him as well so he did not clarify this point. Bartels stated that from his understanding from visiting with members of the Fringe Benefits committee that it would be after the 3 year time period. Miller stated this would be more difficult. Weaver asked what the basis was for the annual compensation calculation. Is it the academic contract, 12 month contract, overload included. Is there a definition of what the pay would be? Miller said he thought it was difficult to interpret. Miller feels that to make the incentive at all it should as follows: take the faculty members one month salary, multiple it by 6 then do the calculation. As opposed to ½ a year’s salary. Weaver asked about a 10 month contract versus a 12 month contract. Miller stated that this would garner an extra month. Miller stated that assume for the purpose of this calculation that all faculty have 12 month contracts. Page asked for the phased retirement plan you get 50% time? Miller answered 50% time, 50% pay. Miller also stated that the faculty member would be officially retired as far as OTRS is concerned. But as he understands it otherwise you are not. He does not know how TIAA-CREF would interpret it. Kennison said just for clarification this issue came up before, the issue with OTRS that once you retire OTRS you had to have a 60 day separation period. She remembers this creating some obstacles for faculty. Miller stated that this is true. Holcomb stated that when the pilot program went into effect and is subsequent years that it’s been available what this meant was that faculty were letting their unit administrators know that they were done at the end of May. This would be the 60 days separation June and July and the faculty member could be back in August without having to miss the start of the fall semester. Kennison said the reason the issue came up is there was a committee member on the Faculty Committee who retired via the regular program and could not serve out some of the committee meetings because she was afraid of violating OTRS rules of not being on campus. Fisher commented that this recommendation needs to have substantial clarifications made. Materer asked if this is a vote in the spirit of the incentive or is it a vote on the numbers. Miller stated that it is a recommendation that has numbers in it. Bartels stated that some of it does have the spirit to incentivize phased retirement. Bartels believes that it has to be a contractual agreement that will need to be worked out. Holcomb pointed out that Human Resources were looking at this a few years ago and they had this figured out. If there was an incentive and the faculty member did do the 50%, how would this be done? HR was talking about the 50% salary being placed into a retirement account that would be available to the faculty member at the end of the 3 year term. So it would not be a one lump sum payment that kills the faculty member on taxes in a given year. HR has more of the details that this recommendation needs. They have already thought through this issue. Holcomb stated that this should be on record somewhere. This issue was looked at by Anne Matoy, Holcomb is sure that Jamie Payne has the information somewhere. Miller stated that the idea was to increase your payment to TIAA-CREF or whatever. Bartels stated that this is by no means the final numbers. Like all recommendations, this one will go before administration for review. Bartels is taking this recommendation is in part the spirit of incentivizing phased retirement. Clarke confirmed this was the intent. Bartels asked for a vote. Motion passed. Bob Miller abstained.
RULES and PROCEDURES – Kemit Grafton – Up Date
Grafton gave the following update on the 2013 elections:

· there are currently two nominees for vice chair

· CASNR has two nominations for one position. 

· CAS has three positions available and only three nominees. At least one more is needed.

· CEAT has one position with one nominee so another one is needed.

· COE has one position with two nominees.

· Spears School of Business has one position with two nominees.

· OSU-OKC has one position and two nominees.
· OSU-CHS has one position and four nominees.

So at this time nominees from the floor will be accepted. Kennison nominated Sallie McCorkle from the Art Department for the CAS position. Bob Miller seconded this nomination. CAS ballot is now complete. Fisher is still working on another nominee for the CEAT position. Grafton mentioned that the election will not begin until all nominees are in place. Tricia White stated that election is slated to start Monday, March 18th which is during spring break. The dates will be March 18th through March 29th. This will allow 2 weeks for voting. 

Grafton stated the Rules and Procedures committee was approached by faculty members with the idea to create a new standing committee for Diversity. In order to create a new standing committee, there would need to be a by-law change. The creation of the new Diversity Committee was presented with the agenda for this meeting which covers the 72 hour requirement in order to vote for the recommendation. The committee would like to recommend the creation of a Diversity Committee (see recommendation which was attached to the agenda for details of the committee). Grafton stated that diversity has been a topic of discussion for a while and a proposed campus task force on Diversity is being formed. The Rules and Procedures committee felt that if the university is looking at this issue then Faculty Council should have a standing committee to properly handle issues that may come up. 

Bartels asked for discussion. Seeing none, asked for a vote. Motion passed. 
STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Bob Miller – No Report
Report of Liaison Representatives:
Staff Advisory Council – Ray Catalino
Catalino stated that VP already discussed the Staff Development day. He added that the subcommittee is meeting this Friday to look at what worked and didn’t work. They committee feels that a lot of things worked well but there were a few issues that need to be addressed before the next event. Part of the artist’s agreement with SAC was to leave two paintings and the artist left four instead. These paintings will be auctioned off. The committee is still working on how to do this. SAC is hoping to get some revenue from the sale of these items to support future staff development days.
SAC will be holding their annual elections soon. They are in the process of reorganizing how SAC is represented throughout the university. This process will not be completed in time for this year’s election.

Lastly, the annual staff appreciation celebration picnic will be held on May 16th inside Boone Pickens Stadium.
Women’s Faculty Council – Barbara Miller

Miller wanted to thank everyone for attending the Research Week programs. Over 100 people attended the research scholar event. Over 40 attended the research awards and reception including most of the deans. WFC appreciates them attending. 

Emeriti Association – Dennis Bertholf

Dennis thanked Dr. Campbell and Dr. Bird for hosting the Emeriti meet and greet last month. The Emeriti Association is thrilled about the decision to allow Emeriti members to join the Colvin Center. He also thanked the Retirement and Fringe Benefits committee for the recommendation even though it was not necessary. 
Old Business – None
New Business – 
Bartels mentioned that Dr. Harris and Dr. Materer have volunteered to work with a group of councilors and faculty on the issue of rescheduling cancelled classes/tests. They will coordinate with Dr. Celeste Campbell to see if they can develop at least and understanding of how to go about making up tests and hours lost during weather cancellations and any other required days of absence. Bartels will ask this special committee to come together with no time limit. Bartels feels this issue could be hammered out fairly quickly and hopefully completed by the end of this academic year. They will work with Dr. Campbell to see if there is a method to address this issue more clearly for those who have to find rooms and times to reschedule tests/make up work. 
Bartels stated that the General Faculty meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 22nd in the Student Union Little Theater. The meeting will begin at 3:00. Bartels expects every Faculty Council member to be there. Bartels will review as chair the years’ work. President Hargis will give a “state of the university” update. Bartels has also asked the chair of the Board of Regents – Andy Lester – to provide a review of his groups work over the past year, especially the Regents task force that recently completed its work. Bartels feels this will be a good and informative meeting. Bartels stated that the work that has been done has been great but there is still work to be done before the end of the year. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend.

The Executive Committee will be going down to OU-Health Sciences Center on March 27th to meet with the Faculty Senate from both OU and OUHSC to talk about issues that the universities share. There are some things that come up every year that are very interesting. If any other councilors would like to attend please let us know. 

Bartels asked if there was any other business from the floor. Seeing none the meeting was adjourned. 
The meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, April 9, 2013 in 412 Student Union, Council Room.
Respectfully submitted,

Udaya DeSilva, Secretary
� Up to nine instructors and individuals with grading authority may be listed for each course section.


One instructor is displayed on the course section screen of SIS (105) (the first one appearing on the section faculty assignments screen of SIS (132)).


One instructor is displayed on the detailed schedule that the student sees on SIS (the first one appearing on the section faculty assignments screen of SIS (132)).


Up to two instructors for each course section are displayed in SIS web course searches (the first two appearing on the section faculty assignments screen of SIS (132)).


All individuals listed with instructional load or grading authority will be given a “faculty role” for the course section in D2L.


SIS screen 1F4 may be used by departments to document faculty activities that are related to teaching but that do not include direct teaching or grade assignment for courses. Activity categories on this screen include “Instruction – Dept Administration” and “Committee – Thesis/Doctoral.”
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Helping students build a strong foundation for academic, personal and professional success.

Academic advising;

Student success services; and 

Course offerings



LASSO Center











Ten professional academic advisers

Diverse backgrounds

Holistic/appreciative advising approach

214 Student Union

Academic Advising













Fall 2012 (second week official)

1,744 students

20.6% increase from Fall 2011

Spring 2013 (second week official)

1,390 students

14.4% increase from Spring 2012

LASSO Student Population











UAAA – Alternatively admitted

UARC – Review committee, holistic

UAUN – Undecided (new as of Jan. 2012)

UAAC - <3.0 HS gpa or 2+ remediation

UAAS – Assessment program

UAHS – Concurrently enrolled (high school)

UATP – Transfer probation

UATR – Transfer undecided

NODG – Non-degree special

LASSO Major Codes











		Major Code		% of Total LASSO Pop.		Fall 2012 Avg. ACT*

		UAAA		  30-31%		19.69

		UARC		18-19		20.40

		UAUN		16-18		23.00

		UAAC		15-16		22.86

		UAAS		7-8		22.11

		UAHS		5-6		26.00

		UATP		    4		20.53

		UATR		0.4-0.2		18.75

		NODG		       0.2		24.67



LASSO Student Information

*For all LASSO students with ACT reported, New LASSO Freshmen 21.8,

 New OSU Freshmen 25.2 (OSU Student Profile)











Monty Stallings, Program Manager

Two graduate teaching assistants

80-100 tutors (primarily undergraduate)

tutor.okstate.edu

Online scheduling

One-on-one, hour long appointments

“Free” if attend session

021 Classroom Building

Collaborate with Residential Life ADC, MLSC and others

LASSO Center Tutoring











2010-11 Academic Year

4,386 total sessions

2011-12 Academic Year

9,476 total sessions

Fall 2012 to March 8, 2013

9,409 total sessions

Jan. 7 – Mar. 8: 3,094 total sessions

Totals above do not count walk-in hours at ADC and group review sessions for PSYC.

LASSO Tutoring Statistics











Adults “coaching” students through college adjustment and building success skills

Time management

Organization

Study methods

Test-taking strategies

Resources

14 facilitators currently working with 106 students from LASSO Center, A&S, CASNR, CEAT, COE, HS, SSB and NOC

Success Facilitators











UNIV 1111, Freshman Orientation

UNIV 2001, Academic Assessment

UNIV 2510

Innovative Studies weekend classes

Study Skills and Academic Enrichment

UNIV 3001, Academic Assessment Transfer

LASSO Course Offerings











Helping students build a foundation for success.

No one graduates from LASSO Center.

Transfer to colleges as soon as possible; and

Work with college DSAS representatives to determine eligibility for specific majors.

We assist and provide resources, but students are ultimately responsible for their success.

Please call, email or stop by with any questions or concerns.

LASSO Center
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